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Principal: Ms. S. Parmar
Phone: 604-583-6668
Fax: 604-583-2503

    8718 Delwood  Drive, Delta BC 
                                                                                                                                           V4C 3Z9                                           
_________________________________________________________________
Dear Parents/Caregivers:
Our first two days of school have been very successful! It has been great to welcome both our new and returning students back to Brooke after a lengthy summer break. Our students have done a great job of learning all of our new health and safety routines and expectations and we are  officially ready to start off our new school year!
On Monday, September 14th, 2020 students, Grades 1-7 will arrive at school for a full day of learning. By now, students know who their teacher is and what learning group they are in. A learning group consists of your child, the classroom teacher and other students in their division. To reduce the number of close interactions we have during the day, we have implemented staggered drop-off and pick up times, in addition to modified/staggered lunch and recess times. Please review the schedules below.
While students will stay with their division throughout the day, there may be opportunities to see some of their other friends at recess and lunch. Our playgrounds will have designated play areas, limited to 2-3 classes, to further reduce close interactions and maintain student safety. These designated play groups are our learning cohorts. A learning cohort consists of your child’s division and 1 or 2 divisions around their age group.
Students now know where they will line up on Monday morning. Please ensure your child does not arrive more than 5 minutes before their scheduled start.  It is also important to try to arrive on time for school so children can enter the building with their classes. 

	SCHEDULE A
	                             SCHOOL SCHEDULE:

	Div 1      Murrin

Div 2      Makalai

Div 3      New Teacher
	                              First Bell:       8:45am

                              Start Time:     8:50am

                              Recess:           10:15am-10:30am

	Div 4      Finan
	                              Lunch:            11:55am-12:45pm

	Div 10    Calderon      

Div 11    Kamara
Div 12    Sidney
	                              Dismissal        2:50pm


	SCHEDULE B
	                             SCHOOL SCHEDULE:

	Div 5      Atwal
Div 6      Bailey

Div 7      Miller
	                              First Bell:       8:55am
                              Start Time:     9:00am

                              Recess:           10:40am-10:55am

	Div 8      Edwards
	                              Lunch:            12:25am-1:15pm

	Div 9      Robertson
Div 13    Formosa

Div 14    Cragg

Div 15    McDonald
	                              Dismissal        3:00pm


We recognize that there may be siblings who have different start and end schedules. While we are encouraging families to arrive or leave in accordance with their schedule as much as possible, we understand that some children will need to wait at the beginning or end of the day for their siblings. Students who are arrive early with siblings are welcome to wait at their designated line by their pod door for their start time. We will also provide adult supervision outside both before and after school to supervise students daily as well.

Please Note: Parents will not be able to come into the school, unless absolutely necessary. This would be through the office only. If you need to get in contact with your child’s teacher, please email them directly. 

Food and Drinks

We are asking you to please send your child(ren) with all of their snacks and lunch when they come to school in the morning.  Please do not drop off a hot lunch for your child at the office.  As well, your child(ren) will need to bring a full water bottle that is labeled daily to school.  Our school water fountains will be water bottle filling stations only. We also understand that birthdays are special occasions for our students.  However, please do not bring in any treats for your child’s class this year (homemade or store bought).  As a safety precaution, students will be asked not to share food with their friends.
School Supplies

On Monday, you may start sending your child’s school supplies to school. It is important that families help their children prepare their supplies in advance as teachers will not be touching student supplies, if possible. Please remove all packing and wrappers and only send the supplies to school. Please make sure supplies are clearly labeled with first and last names. 

Finally, if you have not already done so,  Before Monday, September 14th, parents of children returning to school will acknowledge a form on Parent Connect called the “Daily Health Check”. Please contact the office if you need assistance logging onto ParentConnect. (The link can be found on our Brooke School Website).
Subsequently, daily health checks need to be done by families prior to sending children to school each day (no further paperwork required). Consider printing a copy and placing it on your fridge or somewhere equally visible, so it will be easy to remember to review it with your children before each school day. This is a very important routine to help keep everyone healthy this year.  

We appreciate your patience and understanding with this unique start of the year. We have enjoyed welcoming our learners back this week and we look forward to Monday when we can continue rebuilding our connections and working together to have a successful and healthy school year.
Sincerely,

Ms. S. Parmar

Principal
